
History of Saint Brigid School as recorded by Catherine Rowland 
It was 50 years after a small group of eight families had established the first Catholic Church in this area and about 25 
years after the arrival of Herbert Dow and the beginning of Dow Chemical Company with the accompanying growth 

of Midland, that Saint Brigid School was opened. Fr. McDonald arrived here in 1910 with a dream of establishing a 
Catholic elementary school.  It was 1918 before he called a meeting of the men of the parish to promote his idea. He 

must’ve been convincing because within 4 months, a building fund drive had begun. Construction was quite a 
lengthy process, but four classrooms of the six room brick structure were completed for the opening of school in 

September, 1922.Before the school’s opening, Fr. McDonald was transferred to Saint Francis Parish in Traverse City 
and Fr. Joseph Illig arrived to manage the final details. Fr. Illig came here with 25 years experience as an educator at 

the college level. Going  from the college level to an elementary school and the leadership of a growing parish 
appeared to be an easy transition for the friendly, outgoing priest, who guided our parish and school for 36 eventful 

years. During these years, holy days were always free dress days from school for the students. Father, and later, 
Monsignor Illig, added Saint Joseph day, his namesake’s feast day, to these special days.  

 

 

 

 

First Graduating Class of 1922 

Laura McPhillips (became Sr.  

Mary Nolasco) 

Irma Cabala 

Robert Vantrese Bowen 

Violet Venner 

Lucille Haley 

Alice Haley 

Kathryn McCann 


